
 
TCCBDA Summer Meeting 

At TBA Convention 
12 noon – 1 p.m. 

7/26/2010 
 

Members Present 
Brian Harris, Brack May, David Griffith, Larry Campbell, Joe Waldrop, Harry Blake, Michael Matchael, Jill 
Stewart, Phillip Lowe,Ken Booker,Lee Hudson, Randy Snyder,,Sparky Koerner, Manny Martinez, Brent 
Colwell, Richard Birk, 
Richard Voyles 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Meeting called to order by President David Griffith at 12:02 p.m. 
 
DISTRIBUTION AND APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 
Distributed to membership present: 
Joe Waldrop moved to accept report 
Seconded by Brent Colwell 
Move accepted by membership 
 
DISTRIBUTION OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING (TMEA 2010) 
Distributed to membership present.   
 
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT POSITION VACANCY 
Will Fairbanks (immediate past president) moved to Illinois leaving the position vacant.  Brian Harris 
(immediate past president 2008-2010) has accepted to fulfill the responsibilities of the position. 
 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
1. Mailing list update: President requested new members and current members (whose contact information has 

changed) to email him with contact information.  
 
2. Archives: Phillip Lowe gave an update of the TCCBDA History and Archives project. Requested help with 

gathering programs and recordings from previous TCCBDA All-State Concerts dating from 1974-present.   
 
3. Check website:  President informed members present that the TCCBDA website (www.tccbda.org) is the 

official source of all information regarding the All State process.  He recommended that members check the 
site regularly for updates. 

 
4. Rotation of Concerts at TMEA: President updated with latest information.    Proposed a rotation of the 

concert order with the choir.  It was reported that Jim Lee, executive director of the Community College 
All-State Choir, has verbally agreed to the proposed rotation.  A resolution to the situation is being actively 
sought with TMEA by the president. 

 



5. Clinicians: Steve Weist has given his verbal confirmation as clinician for the All-State Jazz Band (contract 
submission is pending) and John Whitwell has given his verbal confirmation as clinician for the All-State 
Symphonic Band (contract submission is pending). 

 
6. Audition Judges Confirmed: 

a) Joe Waldrop, flute 
b) Jill Stewart, double reeds & low clarinets 
c) Lamont Goodman, clarinet 
d) Roy Allen, saxophone 
e) Jose Compean, trumpet 
f) Harry Blake, horn 
g) Bruce Keeling, trombone 
h) Gary Smith, euphonium 
i) Larry Campbell, tuba 
j) Sarah Burke, percussion 
k) John Reid, bass 
l) Sparky Koerner, jazz brass 
m) Richard Birk, jazz saxes and rhythm 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Proposed: Reimburse Symphonic Band Organizer the cost of copying and postage when sending out the required All-State 

Symphonic Band seating audition music from TCCBDA funds, if needed, invoiced to TCCBDA not to exceed $500. 
            Richard Birks moved to accept proposal 
            Seconded by Phillip Lowe 
            Approved by membership 

a. It was also recommended that the Symphonic Band Music Organizer scan and email Chair Audition Music to schools 
instead of copying and sending it through the mail.  This will save time in getting the music and money. 

 
2. Increase Participation in All State Process: The president outlined a plan to increase participation in the All 

State process including, but not limited to: 
a) Sending letters out to all Texas community college presidents and directors of  community college 

bands.   
b) Member networking.   
c) Plea for more participation in Jazz All-State auditions. 

 
3. Change in TMEA All State Student Registration and fee payment procedure: TMEA has asked for students 

to register for and pay TMEA fees online.  President led an informal discussion with members present.  
Several questions were raised.  President stated that he would investigate the ramifications of the request 
(especially the mechanics of retrieving student badges from TMEA).  No formal action taken. 

 
4. Other Business: None 
 
5. Selection of All State cuts by committee: All cuts selected and submitted to vice president and will be 

posted to the website 
 
ADJOURN 
 
President David Griffith adjourned meeting at 12:48 p.m. 


